
Headteacher: 
Alister Sutherland 

Well, it’s been a bumper 

month of teaching, learn-

ing, performing and new 

experiences for many of 

us this March! 

The children have been 

their usual industrious 

selves, working hard in 

lessons but also making 

the most of the myriad of 

opportunities on offer 

too. There’s been skate-

boarding, singing, dancing, 

sporting events, cup foot-

ball, WW2 air raid shelter 

visits, residentials and visits 

from incredibly talented 

scientific professionals to 

name just a few. I don’t 

know about the children, 

but I am ready for a break 

to catch my breath and 

take some time to absorb 

what we’ve all been up to! 

I was sorry to miss the 

Spring Music concert but 

thank you to those of you 

that came along to listen to 

our talented musicians. I 

heard that everyone was 

brilliant once again, thank 

you Mrs Bogaru and Miss 

Dell for your time and 

energy. 

Please do enjoy this mega 

sized edition whilst you 

make the most of the 

Easter break. I hope that 

whatever you get up to, 

it’s delightfully sweet and 

enjoyable. 

Mr Sutherland 

 

Forthcoming Events: 

 Easter Holidays start 

Monday 3rd April 

 All Children return to 

school for the sum-

mer term on Monday 

17th April 

Financial Crisis in Education 

I’m not going to lie to 

you, but I had always 

hoped that my first tel-

evision appearance 

would have seen me 

appearing in ‘The Man-

dalorian’ or as a villain 

in a Batman adventure, 

alas it was merely as a 

‘talking head’ on BBC 

news lamenting the 

current financial crisis 

facing schools in Eng-

land.  

If you unexpectedly 

found yourself seeing a 

giant, red faced version 

of me at 6.30am or 

7.30am last Thursday, I 

refuse to apologise fully 

as it was essential that I 

took the chance to 

share the dire situation 

via the media in what-

ever way I could. 

I hope that you all read 

the letter that I shared 

with you last week from  

Brighton and Hove 

headteachers? If not, 

please try to. 

I’ll keep you posted on 

any further develop-

ments. 

Mr Sutherland 
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To celebrate World Book Day this 
year, we decided against every-
one dressing up as their favourite 
book characters (sorry again to 
those dressing-up fans) - partly 
to be considerate about the cost 
of living and living sustainably 
but also to try something differ-
ent. 

And what a treat it was to have 
so many doors across the school 
decorated up as a favourite 
book. They were so good, we 

wanted to share them with you 
too! 

We hope you enjoy our ‘Gallery 
of doors’ 

I wonder which one was your  

favourite?!  

Many of the children seemed 
pretty keen on the ‘Chokey’, so 
we may have to get a real life 
one installed... 

 

Page 2 On Our Patch 

The gallery continues on 

Page 13 



 

 

 

 

 

Following an increase in the price of our uniform from our supplier, we are 
letting you know that from the Summer term (17th April) our uniform prices 
will be as follows: 
 
Sweatshirts:  up to 34" £9.50, 36" £12.50, Small Adult £13.50  
 
Sweatcardis:  up to 34" £11.50, 36" £14.00, Small adult £15.00  
 
Fleeces:   up to 34" £15.00, Adult £17.50  
 
House t-shirts:  £4.50, 14/15 £4.50, Adult £5.25  
 
We are sorry that we have had to increase our prices, but have kept this to a 
minimum. 

Wednesday 19th April—Catch up Y6 Foot-

ball club  and Gym club 

 

Thursday 20th April—Catch up Cheerleading 

club 

 

Wednesday 26th April—Catch up Y6 Foot-

ball club 
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Some of our wonderful year 

threes have begun their 

skateboarding sessions at 

Brighton Youth Centre. They 

began their first session by 

exploring the equipment, 

how to stand on their boards, 

travelling at a steady pace 

and using their bodies to 

keep them grounded. They 

did fantastically and are look-

ing forward to their next ses-

sion. 

 



Year six had a wonderful time exploring the WW2 bomb shelter at 
Downs Junior. They climbed underground and experienced first-hand 
school life in a shelter. They then proceeded to partake in three work-
shops with the focus of: local war history, rationing and day to day 
war life, the different types of shelters and activities taken by school 
children during the war. 







Year six had an excellent time at Hindleap Warren. They fired some arrows, toasted some 
marshmallows, built dens and experienced lots of high ropes. At the half way point it was 
commented that ‘we may be half way through, but we have lots of fun still too come’ 
and fun the most certainly had...I wonder how long it took them to be clean again!! 





On Monday 20th May, 4SS and 4TR had a fantastic opportunity. As part of our Antarctic 

topic, we had a special visitor who had just returned from the Antarctic. Jamie Cole-

man is a marine biologist and his job is counting penguins! He is also the uncle of Ella 

in 4TR and very kindly agreed to come along on only the second day home from the 

Southern hemisphere to teach us all about his job. We learned that Jamie was deter-

mined to work with animals and so tried his hardest and never gave up at school. 

What a great lesson for us all that if we try hard we can achieve great things! He 

showed us some hilarious footage he had taken of penguins toppling into the water 

and told us how to calm the most dangerous animal on the island of South Georgia – 

it’s an Antarctic fur seal and you have to stroke its whiskers! We also learned more 

about the amazing Ernest Shackleton, who we are writing diary entries about. Jamie 

was so interesting and enthused lots of us to want to become marine biologists and 

help to protect this most important of habitats. 

An Antarctic Fur Seal Pup. 



Late in February, Minnie in Year 4 travelled to Worces-
ter for the National Championship Kickboxing Competi-
tion and Minnie won GOLD in both of her categories!   
Minnie’s family are unbelievably proud of her (as are we 
in school, now we know about her previously unknown 
talent!) 
 
Minnie has been competing at this level for one year 
now and has won silver a few times but to win gold in 
both of her categories was incredible - especially as one 
of her opponents was almost 10 cm taller than 
her!  People travel from all over the UK for these com-
petitions and only the best of the best are entered.   
 
Congratulations Minnie and thank you for bringing in 
your impressive trophies to show us.  

Year 3 enjoyed a thrilling Fairy Tale Ball 

to bring their Enchanted Britain topic to 

a close. 

With many dressed up as their favour-

ite fairy tale or myths and fable charac-

ters, the children performed a dance 

piece to each other in celebration of all 

things enchanted! 



 





A spectacular well done to five of our Year 6 girls who com-

pleted in the ISTD Ballroom & Latin Medallist Series at Ardingly 

College on Sunday. They all did amazingly well, coming home 

with several medals between them! 

 

The dancers were: Emily B, Holly, Maisie, Lottie and Karomi. 



Two wonderful students in Year 5 made a fabulous de-
cision to raise money for the families in Turkey and Syr-
ia. On a Saturday in March, they did a big jumble sale 
where they raised over £250! We are so proud of 
them.  


